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THIS TUESDAY
	 Mario Manzanilla from Kennedy Capital will give us the facts about Reverse 
Mortgages. Should be interesting as there are many different opinions on this subject. 
His topic is “What is a Reverse Mortgage and is it right for you?”.
LAST TUESDAY
	 Steven Nicholas was our featured program for the day. He 
demonstrated his memory skills to all when he remembered a series 
on numbers on a random page of a book that contained thousands of 
numbers. Parts of it went over my head, but that was to be expected.
	 He has appeared in national commercials and consulted for 
television shows on the travel channel and nickelodeon. Steven also 
performs an interactive mind reading show which is what led him to study 
and develop his memory.
	 Congratulations to Helen Marston for being selected as the 
2018 Camellia Festival Chairman, and the incoming President of the West 
San Gabriel Valley Board of Realtors. Mike Lepore presented President 

STUDENTS OF THE MONTH
	 We welcomed 4 students from Oak Avenue Intermediate School, and 2 from Cloverly Elementary School. They 
were accompanied by Oak teacher Mrs. Katie Arrighi and Cloverly Principal Stephen Martin-Edo..
	 Jeremy is 13 years old and in Mrs. Melinda Vasquezs’ class. He 
has a younger brother and enjoys playing the violin, astronomy, chemistry, 
physics, tennis, and reading.  Jeremy said, “The best things about Oak 
Avenue are the teachers, music, and books.”  The best thing that ever 
happened was getting into Science Olympiad. If he could change one 
thing, it would be the way we are organized by government. Personal goals 
are to achieve light-speed, become an astronomer, sharing music, and be 
successful.
	 Aiden is 12 years old and in Mr. Randy Marshs’ class. He has an 
older sister and enjoys fishing, playing Roblox, and Kung Fu.  Aiden said, 
“The best things about Oak Avenue is the great atmosphere, it makes 
me feel more grown-up, and it is more tolerant than my old school.”  The 
best thing that ever happened was getting his dog Hachi. If he could change one thing, it would be to change the way 
we treat others in society. Personal goals are to build a super-fast delivery system, become the PVP King in AA, find out 
how and why the world is here, and live a peaceful life.
	 Lavenia is 12 years old and in Mrs. Katie Arrighi’s class. She has an older sisters and enjoys singing opera, 
drawing, playing her harp and trombone. Lavenia said, “The best things about Oak Avenue is being in the marching band, 
learning from great teachers, and making new friends from different elementary schools.”  The best thing that ever 
happened was being a part of the Children’s Opera at Colburn School. If she could build one thing, it would be to a 
machine to permanently cure cancer. Personal goals are to be in the Los Angeles Opera, to be better in academics, and 
to get better at asking questions when she needs help.
	 Audrey is 13 years old and in Mrs. Lisa Copeland’s class. She has a younger brother and enjoys playing 
basketball, volleyball, and watching TV with her brother Caleb. Audrey said, “The best things about Oak Avenue is being 
a part of the sports teams, my fellow students that make it such a great place, and my amazing teachers which give me 
a great education.”  The best thing that ever happened was being blessed with a baby brother. If she could build one 
thing, it would be a shelter in Africa to provide food for the unfortunate. Personal goals are to do well in school and get 
good grades, receive a undefeated banner for the Oak Girl’s racquetball team, and make more memories for life.

	 Eugene is 10 years old and in Mrs. Jenn Oliver’s class. He has a 
younger sister and enjoys sports, basketball, football, TV, and his iPad.  
Eugene said, “The best things about Cloverly are my classroom #18, 
the P.E. tournaments, and lunch on the lawn with my family.”  The best 
thing that ever happened is having Brag Tag lunches with Mr. Edo. If he 
could change one thing, it would be to have Cloverly jersey’s for P.E..  If 
he could build one thing, it would be a new Sports Arena in Australia, it 
would be called the “Eugene Wong Sports Arena”. Personal goals are to 
run faster, working out at home more, and sleep until 6 a.m..
	 Natalie is 10 years old and in Mrs. Jenn Oliver’s class. She has 
three brothers and enjoys drawing and swimming.  Natalie said, “The 
best things about Cloverly are having two breaks, the cafeteria lunches, 
and having the best teacher Mrs. Oliver.”  The best thing that ever happened was learning to draw different types of 
dragons. If she could change one thing, it would be to have weekend time with her teacher.  If she could build one thing, 
it would be a robot mechanical dragon. Personal goals are to complete all her work, listening to her teacher, and not 
lying.

KIWANIS KALANDAR
	 October 7 – Temple City High School Football Pancake Breakfast - 8 a.m. TCHS
	 October 7 – 2018 Camellia Festival Kickoff Breakfast, First Methodist Church
	 October 7 – Pride of Temple City Band Review - TCHS Football Field. 
	 October 10 – Mario Manzanilla will tell us the good and bad about Reverse Mortgages.
	 October 14 – Car Show at Temple City Park
	 October 17 – New committee chairman will talk about what they do and funding.
	 October 24 – Tony Euredjian will talk about sleep apnea.
	 October 31 – 5th Tuesday of the Quarter VIP Program.
QUOTE OF THE WEEK
	 “What this country needs is more free speech worth listening to.”

							       See you Tuesday, Jerry
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